

ELLESMERE RURAL PARISH COUNCIL

	ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON 23rd APRIL 2024 AT WELSH FRANKTON VILLAGE HALL

1. Welcome and Announcements
The Vice Chairman of the Parish Council, Cllr Graham Dyke, welcomed everyone to the Meeting which was declared open at 7:30pm.  Apologies were received from the Parish Council’s Chairman, Cllr Stephen Evans. There were 2 members of the public present. Representatives from the following local bodies attended the Meeting: Welsh Frankton Village Hall, Welsh Frankton Church (St Andrews), Dudleston Church (St Mary’s), Dudleston Heath Church (St Matthew’s), Criftins Parish Hall and the parish newsletter. 

1. Present and/or Apologies
Parish Councillors in attendance were: Cllr Dyke, Cllr Davenport (Parish & Unitary), Cllr Ward, Cllr Swanston, Cllr Gargiulo, Cllr Egerton, Cllr Waller-Davies. Unitary Cllr Williams also attended the Meeting. Apologies were received from Cllr Richardson, Cllr Evans, Cllr Baker and Cllr Jackson. 


Apologies were received from Cllr S Jackson, Cllr Richardson, .  
The Parish Clerk, Mrs M Joyce, was also present. 

3	Minutes of the last Annual Parish Meeting on Tuesday 25th April 2023 held at Criftins Parish  Hall 
The Councillors confirmed that they had received and read the Minutes of the last Annual Parish Meeting. Cllr Gargiulo proposed them to be a true and accurate record seconded by Cllr Waller-Davies, all agreed. Resolved. 

4 Matters arising from the Minutes
No matters were raised.

5	The Report from the Chairman of Ellesmere Rural Parish Council
Cllr Dyke gave the Chairman’s annual report submitted by Cllr Evans – attached for information.

6	Public Questions in respect of above report
A member of the public asked if there has been any progress in finding additional cemetery space. Cllr Dyke responded that unfortunately there have not been any firm offers and most of the land locally has a very high water table which makes it unsuitable for burial ground. 

7	Presentation of Donations given by Ellesmere Rural Parish Council 
Cllr Dyke presented annual grant cheques on behalf of Ellesmere Rural Parish Council to the representatives of the local village halls, churches, newsletter and Our Space.
 All representatives were thanked for attending to collect the grants.

8	An opportunity for Members of the Parish to raise any matters for discussion
A member of the public commented that he was very pleased to have seen speed guns in use locally on two occasions in the last week.  Councillors reported that they have also been out in Criftins. 

There being no further matters to discuss, the Chairman thanked everyone for attending the Meeting and declared it closed at 7:13pm.




